SELECTMEN'S MEETING May 28, 1981

Present were Sel. Merrill Todd, Sel. Ted Olson and Sec. Betty Hooper.

Cecil Strong came in to discuss procuring a gravel removal permit in the amount of 10,000 yards from now until August. He was informed he is still working under his 1980 permit and that only one permit may be issued each year.

Four members of the Goffstown High School graduation class brought a letter from Arthur Houghton, Jr. giving permission for the class to hold a party at his gravel bank located off Lyndeboro Road. The Selectmen granted permission for this activity to be held June 13. A letter will follow stipulating that they are required to notify all neighbors in the community and they must hire police supervision.

Harvey Surette brought in another bill for the killing of one of his Mallard drakes by a dog. He complained that the whole neighborhood is troubled by this unidentified animal.

Thomas Quirk came in to settle his problem of unpaid taxes on some of the trailers on his property. Due to the fact that some of these were wrongly taxed being that they were not in the park 45 days, the Selectmen saw fit to abate them. He promised to pay the balance of the taxes.

The Selectmen had advertised for applications for the position of Deputy Town Clerk. Only one response was received, therefore, they appointment Margit Hooper for the position. They agreed that minimum wage should be paid for time on duty, which is \$3.35; they also agreed to pay her for eight hours training hours. A letter will be mailed informing her of the appointment and will meet with her for her decision whether she agrees with the arrangements.